Society for Reformation Research
Board Meeting

26 October 2007,  Minneapolis

Minutes
The meeting was called to order at noon by President Mentzer
1:  Approval of Minutes

Two corrections were offered on the minutes from the 2006 meeting:



a:  Rudy Almasy presented the report on the Kalamazoo sessions



b:  The Calvin Conference in Geneva will be held 24-27 May, not July


Thus corrected, the minutes were approved.
2:  Nominating Committee Report

Beth Kreitzer presented the report of the Nominating Committee (see attached).  
The slate of nominees was discussed:



Mack Holt (George Mason University), for VP/President Elect



Sigrun Haude (University of Cincinnati), for Executive Committee



Ron Rittgers (Valparaiso University), for Nominating Committee

The slate was approved by acclamation.


There was also a discussion of the nominating process.  It was recommended that a 
list of duties and responsibilities for each office be assembled to be sent to nominees.
3:  Membership and Treasurer’s Report

Please see attached reports.  


Membership continues to grow.  The website appears to be the major source for new 
members.  The question was raised whether it would be possible to allow members 
to pay by credit card, but it was explained that given the small size of our operation, 
this would not be cost effective.


The board recognized a gift of $5,000 form an anonymous donor to the Chrisman 
Fellowship fund.  For the time being we will continue paying fellowships from the 
operating budget, but we are reaching the point that we will be able to fund the 
grants from the endowment.


We still need to transfer the letter of incorporation from Illinois to Michigan in order 
to get around Patriot Act restrictions.   The treasurer will contact the Illinois 
Secretary of State to see about getting a copy of the letter.


Incoming president Carlos Eire will write a letter to the president and provost of 
Hope College of thanks for the college’s support of SRR, recognizing the fine work 
work done by Janis Gibbs and Jeffrey Tyler.

4:  Nischan Award and Chrisman Fellowship

The 2007 recipient of the Chrisman Fellowship was Anne Throckmorton of the 
University of Virginia.


In the spring, incoming president Carlos Eire will assemble a nomination committee 
for the Nischan Award.  The committee will be made up of both senior and junior 
members, drawn from the executive board and the membership at large.
5:  Archive for Reformation History Report

Susan Karant-Nunn and Anne Jacobson Schutte, North American co-editors, reported on the Archive for Reformation History.  Between 10/16/06 and 10/15/07, they received thirteen manuscripts: three accepted, seven rejected, and three in process.  Submissions covered the following geographical range: Germany 39%, England 23%, Europe general 15%, French-speaking Switzerland 15%, Italy 8%.  Content included theology 48%, culture 29%, politics 14%, social history 9% (some submissions addressed more than one topic).  They distributed the table of contents of the centennial issue, Vol. 100 (2009), devoted entirely to commissioned articles assessing historiographical developments during the last generation in various geographical and topical areas.  According to Heinz Schilling, the Literature Review continues as usual under the direction of Markus Wriedt.  

Karant-Nunn and Schutte reminded Council members that their term concludes at the end of 2009, and that the new editorial leadership needs to be in place no later than the summer of that year; to avoid awkward overlap, they will see articles for the 2010 issue through the proofreading process in spring 2009.  Carlos Eire, incoming president, will direct the process of choosing 
their successor(s).  

6:  Programming

a. SCSC
i. St. Louis, 23-26 October 2008

Susan Boettcher reported on programming for the St. Louis conference. The theme for the SRR session has not yet been finalized, but the idea presented was for sessions dealing with materiality in the Reformation.  The call for papers will go out the first week of January.

ii. Geneva, 28-30 May 2009

The call for papers for the Geneva conference is pending.  There is concern that it will need to go out before the St. Louis meeting to provide enough lead time to assemble panels.  There is concern about how many member might be able to attend, but it was suggested that we might contact colleagues to see if they will have graduate students in Europe at the time of the conference.  This would provide an opportunity for them to present their current research.  

b. Kalamazoo

Rudy Almasy reported on the sessions at the Kalamazoo.  SRR has organized 
three panels for the 2008 conference. See attached session proposals for 
details.

c. AHA/ASCH



SRR sponsored three sessions for this years’ AHA/ASCH meeting in 


Washington.  
7:  Calvin Conference.  Geneva 24-27 May 2009 SRR sessions
Ray Mentzer is presently organizing three SRR-sponsored session for the conference that the Institut de l’Histoire de la Reformation is planning for May 2009

8:  Review of SRR Bylaws

This past year, the members and executive board reviewed the bylaws of the society.  
Amy Nelson Burnett and Tim Fehler oversaw the review, intended to make sure that 
the bylaws conformed to current practice.  Other issues included changing language 
to allow changes to be made electronically rather than through postal mail, and 
identifying Hope College as the location of the Society’s archives.  The 
recommended changes were approved.
9:  Web page


There was discussion about the future direction of the webpage.  The Society is now 
in a position to resume paying for the page; for the past few years David Whitford 
has been paying for the page on his own.  Ownership of the page should be taken 
over by the Society.  The question of who should administer the site was also raised.

10:  SRR Listserv


Ways of making better use of the Listserv were discussed.  It was suggested that perhaps we could post the newsletter in installments on the listserv as a way of saving money on printing and postage, but also as a way of stimulating discussion.

11:  Proposal for Subcommittee on Future SRR Activities


Susan Boettcher will organize a subcommittee with five members, two from the 
executive board, and three from the membership at large, to consider the future 
direction of the Society and means of attracting new members.  

12:  Other Business


Paleography workshops (details, anyone?) [ran out of time … but if anyone has anything to add, do so ]

The meeting was adjourned at 1:15 PM.
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11:  Proposal for Subcommittee on Future SRR Activities


Susan Boettcher will organize a subcommittee with five members, two from the 
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12:  Other Business

Following a number of brief announcements, it was moved that Ray Metzner be formally recognized and thanked for his service as president of the society.  The motion was carried by acclamation.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 AM.
